ETTON PARISH COUNCIL

Chair: John Holmes, Whitehouse Barn, Main Street, Etton East Riding of Yorkshire HU17 7PG Telephone: 01430 810797 Email: holmesja@btinternet.com Clerk: Alan Bravey, 3 Ruskin Way, Brough, East Riding of Yorkshire HU15 1GW Telephone: 01482 662292 Email: ettonpc@outlook.com

6th November 2022

To: All Members of the Parish Council

Dear Councillor,

I hereby give notice that a meeting of Etton Parish Council will take place at **7:30pm**, **MONDAY**, **14 November 2022** at the Village Hall, Main Street, Etton, HU17 7PG. The Agenda for the Parish Council meeting is as set out below.

Members of the public and press are welcome to attend and may make representation to the Council in the Public Participation period, which will be at the start of the meeting.

Yours sincerely

Clerk to the Parish Council

AGENDA

Public Participation: To receive any questions / issues from the public

- 1. To receive any apologies for absence
- 2. To record declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests by any member of the Council in respect of the agenda items below
- 3. Heritage Open Days Discussion, Barbara English and Sandra Williams
- 4. To receive and agree to sign at a later date the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting, held on Monday 5 September 2022
- 5. To raise any issues with / receive updates from Ward Councillors
- 6. Action Log Update Clerk
- 7. To receive any issues / resident's feedback received by Councillors

- 8. To receive the following correspondence:
 - i. Humberside Police, Newsletters
 - ii. ERYC, Advising that Housing Needs Survey underway.
 - iii. ERYC, Providing update to New Design
 - iv. ERYC, Reports of "Nottingham Knockers"
 - v. Resident. Concern about Etton Bus Service
 - vi. ERYC, Update on Etton Bus Service
 - vii. ERYC, Consultation on Local Plan
 - viii. WelMedical, Product Recall on Etton Defibrillator
 - ix. ERYC, Planning Approval Erection of Pool House and various buildings St Mary's Lodge
 - x. ERYC, Planning Approval Erection of an agricultural building for use as machine store, animal shelter, store and wc/store, Land East of St Mary's Lodge
- 9. To receive an update from the Pond Sub-Committee Councillor Stott
- 10. To receive the end of project feedback on the village pub nights 9/10 September & 14/15 October Clerk
- 11. To consider planning application for installation of a ground mounted solar PV, Land North West of Wold Farm, Kiplingcotes Road
- 12. To agree arrangements for lighting of Christmas Tree event
- 13. To consider the cost of resurfacing Church Way
- 14. To agree accounts for payment
- 15. To agree agenda items for the Parish Council meeting on Monday 12 January at 7:30pm

ETTON PARISH COUNCIL

5 September 2022

PRESENT: Councillor Holmes (Chairman), Bell, Sleight, Stott and Yeo

7 members of the public were also present.

Apologies were received from Councillors Horton, Riding, Ward and Widd.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – Residents raised concern that the height of the new building at 84 Main Street would mean it would not be possible to create a vehicular access without substantial alterations to the public footbath and the loss of grass verges outside 84 and 82 Main Street. The residents were clear that they did not want to see any further loss of grass verges, and wanted footpaths that followed the contours of the land. Details of vehicular access were not included in the planning application, and residents asked the Parish Council to request East Riding of Yorkshire Council to intervene, and obtain plans for approval, before the work was carried out. Councillor Stott said that he had been in contact with the Highways and Planning Authority who had advised that planning permission was not required, but that a separate application did need to be approved by the Highway Authority. Highways applications were not open to public consultation. The Highway Authority said conversations had been held with the developer, but proposals had not yet been submitted at this stage. The application had to be submitted prior to works beginning, but the developer could not be required to provide an application any sooner. It was agreed that Councillor Stott would write again to the ERYC to reinforce the concerns of residents.

56/22 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST - There were no declarations of interest.

57/22 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 11 July 2022 should be approved and signed by the Chairman.

58/22 WARD COUNCILLOR ISSUES - There were no issues to raise with Ward Councillors.

59/22 ACTION LOG UPDATE – The defibrillator at Low Gardham would be installed shortly. The village hall had approved hanging canvases of the Queen's Jubilee and it was agreed that the clerk should order. Councillor Holmes agreed to arrange for two further benches to be repainted. ERYC said it would provide costing to install a new street lamp outside of the Village Hall. The Parish Council agreed that it would pay for installation, assuming costs would be around £500. The ERYC public rights of way team had inspected Hudson Way following a residents concern about the steep drop, and had decided that no further action was needed.

60/22 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Holmes gave an update from the East Riding Council's Parish Council event. A planning application to fell a dead cherry tree at the 14 Main Street Etton for safety reasons had been received since the agenda was issued. Although the Parish Council were saddened to see the loss of the tree, there were no objections. It was agreed that Councillor Holmes would make arrangements for the siting of the Christmas tree, working with Councillors Sleight and Widd. The meeting discussed the positive use of the Community WhatsApp group, and gave feedback on how it might be improved. It was agreed that Clerk would share guidance.

61/22 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved - i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

- i. ERYC, Village Walkabout Schedule
- ii. Resident, Overgrown hedge at Cherry Burton Bridge

- iii. ERYC, Report required for Platinum Jubilee Grant by end of September
- iv. ERYC, Proposal to extend all Public Space Protection Orders by 3 years
- v. Resident, Concern regarding pavement
- vi. St John Ambulance, Community 1st Aid Training Volunteers
- vii. ERYC, Invite to T&PCs event
- viii. ERYC, Gypsey and Traveller Accommodation Assessment Survey
- ix. ERYC, Link to recording of Code of Conduct Training
- x. Land Registry, Confirmation of Registry at Pond

62/22 POND UPDATE AND CONSIDERATION ON FURTHER FUNDING - The pond improvement project continued to benefit from enthusiastic community support, and recently more than 30 villagers had volunteered their time to tidy up the area following the felling of the willow trees. A contract was now in place for dredging, and this was due to begin on the 19th As previously reported, this element of the project had been much more problematic than original anticipated, because it now needed to include waste disposal, which came at a significant additional cost. The pond sub-committee therefore proposed to remove less waste from the pond to keep costs as close to budget as possible, which would reduce the overall footprint of the pond, and increased landscaping works. Plans were being drawn up with the help of a local resident, which included grassing some areas, planting aquatic plans, hedging around the perimeter and planting 14 trees. Some residents had expressed a wish to contribute to the purchase of the trees. There had been small contingency included to repair the pond lining, but this was now outside of project scope and would require a further grant fund application if the excavations showed this was required. The grant funding body had given approval to re-allocate some of the funds awarded, but there was still a shortfall of £2500. A resident had offered to donate this amount to see the works completed, and it was recommended that the Parish Council consider whether it also made a contribution.

Resolved - that the Parish Council would offer to donate half of the £2500 shortfall to the pond project.

63/22 VILLAGE PUB NIGHTS – ERYC had advised that the grant application for the village pub night had been approved. Dates had therefore been confirmed with Aitcheson's Brewery and the Village Hall to hold pub nights on the Friday and Saturday of the 9/10 September and the 14/15 October. The grant covered licenses, bar hire, entertainment, food and some additional equipment at the village hall.

Resolved – i) that a village newsletter and social media would be used to promote the events ii) that the Chair and Clerk would arrange the practical details, and that some Councillors would attend on the evenings.

64/22 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that it be noted that the following accounts had been paid by bank transfer:

Peter Ford, Gardening £260

and ii) that the following accounts be approved for payment:

- Alan Bravey September and October Salary £107.92
- HMRC £71.20

and iii) that the following income be noted:

• FCC – Repayment of Part of Project Grant Claim - £4600

Signed:			
Dated:			

Etton Parish Council - Action Log

Action	Status	Lead	Update
Investigate intalling a defibrillator at Gardham.	Complete	Clerk	Defib has been delivered, electricican line up, and is awaiting installation. Defb installed.
Planning Permission Beacon	Ongoing	Clerk	Village shield does not seem to be exempt from planning. Further details required to make sure. Latest Beacon Guidance suggest that civic rather than "at height" locations suitable for sitings of Beacons. 2m gas powered beacons available £490. Clerk / Cllr Stott preparing planning application to site in war memorial gardens. To be completed following Jubilee activities and pond project.
ERYC Community Grant	Complete	Clertk	Events held. Report on agenda.
Queen's Jubilee Celebrations	Complete	Clerk	Canvases of Jubilee Celebrations ordered.
Request ERYC to consider installing additional road markings following incident on Cherry Burton Bridge / Speeding traffic at the east end of the village	Ongoing	Clerk	ERYC will carry out a traffic survey at this location in the next finanical year and review signage following results.
To arrange for remainder of village benches to be painted.		Cllr Holmes	Cllr Holmes has arranged for the two outstanding benches to be painted.
Review LED lighting for the village, and consider installation of the two spare lighting columns	Ongoing	Clerk.	Waiting for prices for installation of two new lamps, and a follow up site visit.
Invite local historian to November 22 Meeting to discuss Heritage Open Weekend.	Complete	Cllr Ward	On agenda.

Etton Parish Council Correspondence Record

<u> 5 Sept – 5 November 2022</u>

Date Received	Attached?	From	Purpose of Correspondence
9 Sept	Y	Humberside Police	Newsletter
12 Sept	N	ERYC	Advising that Housing Needs Survey underway.
23 Sept	N	ERYC	Providing update to New Design Guidance that will become a consideration for new development. Key themes from public consultation include local identify, landscaping and connection with the countryside, climate change and flood risk, connections, movement and travel.
23 Sept	N	ERYC	Reports of "Nottingham Knockers" calling in East Riding Villages — "duster sellers" selling everyday items at inflated prices, potentially also looking for suitable targets with a view to either obtaining personal information to sell or, or committing crime. Best action is — don't deal with cold callers and call 101 immediately
9 Oct	N	Resident	Concern about Etton Bus Concern
22/10/22	Y	ERYC	There have already been some changes and there will be further changes to the 142 service from this weekend: East Yorkshire Buses changed their service at the beginning of September, removing the Monday to Friday service to leave only a Saturday service. This did not affect Etton as the Monday to Friday service only operated between Cherry Burton and Beverley. Acklams Coaches have handed back the contract for the 142 service from this weekend (22/10). We have been out to tender for a replacement service, which will be East Yorkshire Buses. I've attached a copy of the new timetable for your information.
24 Oct	N	ERYC	Consultation on Local Plan – invite to drop in session at Beverley Lesiure Centre on 16 th
			November, and Zoom event on 15 th November from 5pm – 6:%0 pm
27/10/22	N	WelMedical	Product Recall on Etton Defibrillator

31/10/22	N	ERYC	Planning Approval – Erection of Pool House and various buildings – St Mary's Lodge
31/10/22	N	ERYC	Planning Approval - Erection of an agricultural building for use as machine store, animal shelter, store and wc/store, Land East of St Mary's Lodge
3 Nov 22	Y	Humberside Police	Newsletter



Beverley Rural Area September 2022

Beverley and Rural Ward - August 2022

Crime & ASB

Detailed crime and ASB data for your area can be obtained by visiting www.police.uk and following the 'Find your Neighbourhood' link.

1. Brief summary of what's been happening in your area

Residential Burglary reports (two investigations)

- 7/8/22 Malton Road, Cherry Burton, attempt distraction burglary, enquiries ongoing
- 23/8/22 West Garth, Dunswell 2 x cycles stolen from garage

Business burglary reports: (one investigation)

• 24/8/22 Leven & Beeford Medical Practice, theft of purse

Thefts: (two investigations)

- 16/8/22 Hornsea Road theft from vehicle number plates
- 26/8/22 A1079 theft of motorcycle

Damage: (one investigation)

• 24/8/22 Townend Road, Walkington damage to vehicles windscreen

Other: (several other investigations)



These include 3 public order incidents, 1 domestic related incident, 1 blackmail, 1 assault and 1 traffic incident some of which are still ongoing.

2. Community Priorities for September 2022

Humbertalking has set our priorities, this month we are to:

- 1. Reduce ASB improve the quality of life
- 2. Road Safety
- 3. Rural Crime

Reduce ASB **Update** Our Neighbourhood Policing Teams continue to work with our key partners and the community to reduce anti-social behaviour and the anti-social use of motor vehicles. We provide proactive responses to reports of anti-social behaviour in our Neighbourhood Area and are constantly reviewing our patrol strategy to address this. We continue to work hard with partners to address this and ensure our rural communities are a safe place to live and work.

Road Safety **Update:** Parents and carers are being encouraged to help children stay safe on the school run as the new term begins. Helping children and young people to stay safer is a high priority, and preventing death and serious injury on the roads is an important part of this. Nowadays many children are driven to school every day, walking to school does not always fit in with our busy schedules. Increased traffic makes us cautious of letting children walk alone. **We want them to have friends, to be healthy, happy, and confident to live in a safe, clean environment; regularly walking to school helps this.**

We aim to increase Road Safety awareness within our schools and promote road safety issues to everyone in the wider community.

Rural Crime **Update:** Rural crime is not limited to the farmyard. Serious and organised crime groups are often linked to rural and wildlife crime particularly in relation to theft of agricultural machinery and poaching like hare coursing. Our patrols are reminding farmers to review their security and to keep their properties/equipment safe. In relation to the security of Tractor GPS Receiver and Screens, please visit the Police website for crime prevention advice around MARK IT, REMOVE IT and LOCK IT.



How you can help

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area in which we all live and work.

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that we can deal with any issues and also step up our patrols in the area.

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local community that should be given priority, please inform your local councillors or your Neighbourhood Policing Team. The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101

FACEBOOK users did you know? You can find out more about the work of your local officers and teams by liking their Facebook accounts: Please visit Humberside Police – East Riding of Yorkshire South https://www.facebook.com/HumberbeatERYS

My Community Alert – sign up for free

"My Community Alert" is a free messaging system operated by Humberside Police and Humberside Fire & Rescue Service, giving you live information about incidents happening in your area. Choose how you receive messages, by either phone or email, how often you want to hear from us and about the issues that matter to you.



Subscribe to My Community Alert to be the first to know about issues that might affect you.



Beverley Rural Area November 2022

Beverley and Rural Ward - October 2022

Crime & ASB

Detailed crime and ASB data for your area can be obtained by visiting www.police.uk and following the 'Find your Neighbourhood' link.

1. Brief summary of what's been happening in your area

Residential Burglary reports (two investigations)

- 4/10/22 North Road Lund, garage burglary whilst owners are away, various work tools are stolen from within
- 24/10/22 Scotts Garth Close Tickton, attempt garage burglary whereby screws have been removed from all of the hinges in an attempt to gain entry

Business burglary reports: (one investigation)

• 4/10/22 Killingwoldgraves Lane, theft of lead from farmland

Thefts: (one investigation)

22/10/22 Main Street Tickton, theft of pedal cycle



Damage: (two investigations)

- 17/10/22 Green Lane, damage to fencing panels
- 23/10/22 Knights Garth Farm, damage to farm crops

Other: (eighteen other investigations)

These include public order, domestic related incidents, harassment, assault, malicious communications and traffic related offences.

2. Community Priorities for November 2022

Humber-talking has set out priorities, this month we are to:

1. Reduce ASB – improve the quality of life for residents

What is Anti-Social Behaviour?

Antisocial behaviour (ASB) is any conduct that has caused or is likely to cause harassment, alarm or distress to any person. It comes in many forms of behaviour that provoke a range of responses, from mild annoyance to overwhelming fear and insecurity. Incidents may be isolated or within a pattern of behaviour, and ASB can have a devastating effect on the lives of people and their communities.



Depending on the nature of the behaviour, it can be dealt with by the police or the antisocial behaviour team at your local council.

In an emergency, call 999.

ASB dealt with by police:



The following issues should be reported to police: by calling 101, or 999 in an emergency:

ASB which occurs as part of a criminal offence, for example Threats to Kill or assault

Deliberately intimidating and rowdy behaviour by groups or individuals in public spaces and anti-social street drinking

ASB involving the use of vehicles

Graffiti and vandalism to property

Hate crime - If a person is abused, verbally or physically, because of their ethnicity, religion, sexuality, gender, disability or just because they are different then this is a crime or hate incident

Harassment - Repeated attempts to make unwanted contact with a person and those associated with them, which causes a person distress or fear

You can report these cases of ASB in your area by calling 101 or 999 in an emergency.

ASB dealt with by your local council

The following issues should be dealt with by your local council:

Neighbour or housing related ASB reported to councils in their capacity as social landlords

Environmental noise nuisance

Public space vandalism

Littering/fly-tipping – the illegal dumping of waste

You can report these cases of ASB in your area via the following links:





2. Preventing Residential Dwelling Burglaries

Burglary of homes or gardens can be devastating for victims and the force are committed to deterring and prosecuting burglars. However, we are keen to stop burglary in the first place and need you and other homeowners to play their part by taking steps to prevent offences and make homes and property unappealing targets for thieves.

Advice on how to do this can be found within the below section of the Humberside Police Website.

www.humberside.police.uk/issues/burglary



3. Reduce Rural Crime

What is Rural Crime?

We have defined it as "Any crime and anti-social behaviour that takes place in a rural location" Examples

- . Burglary
- . Criminal Damage
- . Theft of and from machinery or equipment
- . Poaching or Hare coursing





If you see a crime in progress or there is a threat to life, always dial 999.

For more information visit: www.humberside.police.uk







make them safer and stronger

Bonfire Night



Please enjoy the Bonfire celebrations responsibly



How you can help

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area in which we all live and work.

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that we can deal with any issues and also step up our patrols in the area.

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local community that should be given priority, please inform your local councillors or your Neighbourhood Policing Team. The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101

FACEBOOK users did you know? You can find out more about the work of your local officers and teams by liking their Facebook accounts: Please visit Humberside Police – East Riding of Yorkshire South https://www.facebook.com/HumberbeatERYS

My Community Alert – sign up for free

"My Community Alert" is a free messaging system operated by Humberside Police and Humberside Fire & Rescue Service, giving you live information about incidents happening in your area. Choose how you receive messages, by either phone or email, how often you want to hear from us and about the issues that matter to you.



Subscribe to My Community Alert to be the first to know about issues that might affect you.

Service 142
From Monday 24th October 2022
Operated by: East Yorkshire Buses

Monday to Saturday			
Days			S
Middleton (Chapel Lane)	0930	1230	1638
Bainton (Church)	0938	1238	•••
Lund (Wellington Inn)	0943	1243	1643
Lockington (Village)	0950	1250	•••
Holme (East Street)	0957	1257	1647
South Dalton	0958	1258	1648
Etton	1003	1303	1653
Cherry Burton	1007	1307	1657
Beverley (Molescroft Inn)	1011	1311	1702
Beverley Bus Station	1015	1315	1705

Monday to Saturday				
Days	S			S
Beverley Bus Station	0910	1150	1350	1600
Beverley (Molescroft Inn)	0913	1154	1354	1603
Cherry Burton	•••	1200	1400	1608
Etton	•••	1205	1405	1612
South Dalton	•••	1210	1410	1617
Holme (East Street)	•••	1211	1411	1618
Lockington (Village)	•••	1218	1418	1625
Lund (Wellington Inn)	•••	1225	1425	1632
Middleton (Chapel Lane)	0930	1230	1430	1637
Bainton (Church)	0938	1238	1438	•••

Days: S - Saturday

Etton Pub Nights End of Project Report

1) Background

- 1.1 Etton Parish Council was successful in obtaining a COVID recovery grant for £1342 from East Riding of Yorkshire Council to host two "pub night" weekends. The project had three main objectives:
 - 1. To encourage residents to interact and socialise following the COVID lockdown periods
 - 2. To test whether pub nights would be popular enough to run on a regular basis
 - 3. To show case the village hall
- 1.2 The grant funding covered bar hire, pub food, entertainment, room hire and entertainment licenses. Pub Nights were held on the 9/10 September and the 14/15 October. Food was provided on each pub night, and entertainment on the 14/15 October. Newsletter drops took place prior to each pub night, along with social media advertising, and a banner was used on the second weekend.

2) Feedback

- 2.1 The pub nights were attended by about 120-130 people over the four nights. Roughly the same numbers of people attendance on both weekends. Friday 9 September was the busiest night of the first weekend, and Saturday the second weekend. On the quieter nights there approximately 15 people on each night.
- 2.2 20 people completed feedback forms following the pub night. The results were:
 - Did you enjoy the night? Yes 90%, It was OK 10%
 - Would you like to see more Pub Nights? Yes 95%, Maybe 5%
 - How important is it to have an entertainer? Very (scored a 4 or 5) 25%
 - How important is having pub food? Very (scored a 4 or 5) 10%
 - What day would you prefer to see a pub night? Friday 20%, Saturday 10%, Both 45%, Don't Mind 25%
 - Would you be willing to buy a ticket? Yes to cover basic costs (room hire) 80%, Yes to cover costs and entertainer – 10%, No – 10%
- 2.3 In the feedback, many people said they enjoyed the night and that it was great to chat and socialise with friends and neighbours. A few people commented the music was too loud and prevented them chatting, which was the reason they had attended. A person who attended on a night when there was only background noise and no artist said noise of the busy hall was too loud with just conversations levels. From the feedback from, more people said they enjoyed the music than did not. The music on one night did impact on surrounding properties.
- 2.4 Aitcheson's Brewery from Wawne provided the pop up bar, and said they needed 40-50 people on each night to be a sustainable operation for them. This was only achieved on 2 of

the four nights, and even on the busy nights, sales were quite low. They recommended selling tickets for future events, to cover the cost of hire, licenses and entertainment, but this was not a popular option in the feedback from.

3) Conclusion

- 3.1 The feedback forms indicated most people who attended the pub night enjoyed the experience, and many commented they enjoyed the opportunity to socialise with friends and neighbours. This was the main objective of the project. The second objective was to test whether this method of delivery was sustainable for future pub nights. Aitcheson's Brewery said cumulative sales over the four nights were not sufficient for them to be able to return in the future.
- 3.2 If pub nights are to continue then they therefore need to take a different form. Some residents had indicated that they may be interested in running some "bring your own" booze nights.
- 3.3 It is therefore recommended that the Parish Council considers providing some grant funding to cover the room booking charges should residents decide to host their own events.

Alan Bravey

Clerk to Etton Parish Council

5 November 2022

Sept/October 2022

Expenditure Authorised outside of the meeting for Noting

Payee	Description	Covered by Grant?	Total (£)	VAT (£)
ERYC	Stationary	N	23.70	
John Holmes	Pub Night Food Re- imbursement	Y	40.00	
Clerk	Pub Night Food Reimbursement	Y	80.00	
Clerk	New Table Cloths for Pub Night	Y	57.90	9.65
Etton Village Hall	Room Hire Pub Night	Y	100	
Kipling Decorators	Repaint Benches	N	340	
Hurrell McCleans	Seeds for Pond Project	Y	364.76	31.60
CA Scurry	Clearing Laurels at Pond	N	575	
Chris Milson	Fitting Defib at Low Gardham	N	250.12	41.69
The Pie Bakery Ltd	Pub Night Food	Y	300	
Ashcourt Plant Ltd	Pond Dredging, disposal and other works	Y	6000	1000
Clerk	2 x Poppy Wreaths	N	44.98	
Clerk	Newsletter Printing	N	22.45	0.96
John Holmes	Pub Night Entertainment Re- imbursement	Y	320	

Income to Note

From	Description	Total (£)	VAT (£)
ERYC	50% Pub Night Grant Fund	671	
ERYC	50% Precept	2518.43	

Schedule of Accounts for Payment

Item	Description	Total (£)	VAT (£)
1) Alan Bravey	November and December Salary	107.92	
2) HMRC	November and December PAYE	71.20	